LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
WORK SESSION
Monday, July 27, 2020

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT
Chairman Bill Slaughter
Commissioner Joyce E. Evans
Commissioner Scott Orenstein
Commissioner Clay Griner

Vice Chairman Marshall and Commissioner Wisenbaker were not in attendance.

Chairman Slaughter called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

MINUTES
The minutes were presented for the work session of July 13, 2020, and the regular session of July
14, 2020. No changes to the minutes were requested.

APPOINTMENT

South Georgia Regional Library Board

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the appointment. Mr. Pritchard stated there is currently a
vacancy on the board, adding Mr. Thomas Lovett is interested in serving. Chairman Slaughter stated
that if any of the Commissioners have additional candidates, those citizens need to be shared prior
to the regular meeting.

PUBLIC HEARING

Renaming a Portion of Sara Road

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated that staff has received a
petition from property owners along Sara Road that requests the name of the road be changed to
Harper's Lane. Mr. Fletcher stated that a portion of Sara Road was paved and gated due to
development in the area, leaving the remaining dirt portion with the same name. Mr. Fletcher added
this could cause confusion with local deliveries and public safety response.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Acceptance of Infrastructure for Brayden Place Subdivision

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated staff has completed the final
inspection, adding the work is complete. Mr. Fletcher further stated there were some issues with the
asphalt and base so the county has been waiting a year to consider acceptance. Chairman Slaughter
asked if the concerns have been mitigated, to which Mr. Fletcher replied yes.



